NORTHCROSS INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
11 JUNE 2024

PRESENT:  David Oakley (Chairperson) Jonathan Tredray (Principal), Kevin Faulkner (Executive Officer), Marc Rowlinson (Staff Trustee), Jill Haslam  (Deputy Principal), Kelly Young, James de Villiers,  Tania Wansink

APOLOGIES:  Lynne Potts (Board Secretary) Christina England (Deputy Principal) Di Wilkes (Deputy Principal)  Steve Murray, Jared Cuff

WELCOME:  David Oakley Board Chairperson  welcomed everybody and opened the meeting at 6.07 p.m. 

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING:  Minutes from the previous meeting held on 30 
April  2024 are a true and accurate record.  Moved Jonathan Tredray /seconded James De Villiers. Carried unanimously.

MATTERS ARISING: David Oakley asked for matters arising, James de Villiers mentioned the property master plan, however this will be discussed later during the Property report.  

REPORTS: Will the board take all reports as read, please feel free to bring up anything that you are  wanting to be discussed, keep things tight.

PRINCIPALS:  Jonathan Tredray presented his report to the Board.
AUDIT:  Jonathan Tredray acknowledged Kevin Faulkner and all the work that he does on the school audit.  A very big job, bigger than ERO. Thank you to Kevin Faulkner for the time and effort it takes to complete these audits.
DRAFT POLICY Al:  Picked up from Singapore, parent’s have asked to see the policy and this is now on School Docs, can we please review this at our next meeting.
NEW CALEDONIA:  This is not a good place to visit at the present time. Having worked with the travel agency, Jonathan Tredray has  requested  we move the trip to Samoa. Teaching Samoan language and culture to meet the needs of this trip, 19th October - Friday 25th October 2024.   Would the board give permission to change the location of this trip? David Oakley has agreed to sign off however the RAMs will be represented at the next board meeting. Board agreed unanimously to the Samoan trip. James de Villiers asked if the board needed to see the itinerary, however David Oakley explained all details are actually in the RAMS. Jonathon Tredray gave an example to James de Villiers. Confirmation was given  that this trip to Samoa is self funded. Jonathan Tredray moved his report, seconded Kelly Young, carried unanimously.
STAFF REPORT: - Mark Rowlinson asked to take it as read. FPS to be added once the trip is back. 70 Teams from around the world. Glenis Martin has done an exceptional job with the Northcross Team coming first in the world.  More to come at our next meeting. Report taken as read. Moved Marc Rowlinson, seconded Jonathon Tredray, carried unanimously.

David Oakley has asked for all reports to be kept separate, he would like the links on the agenda page rather than be added into the Principals Report.  This will be amended from our next meeting going forward. 
FINANCE: Kevin Faulkner presented his report to the Board.
AUDIT:  Since our last B.O.T meeting the Audit has been completed.  
REPORT:  Kevin Faulkner went through his report and statement of financial position to 30th April 2024 which includes most camp and challenger series activities and costs and so is a better reflection of the actual financial position. 
INCOME: Tracking well with donations going better than last year with expectations to reach or exceed the budget. International students also going well but a problem trend has been identified with some (4-5) students being able to switch to domestic status and thereby securing a refund of international fees. Given our lack of classroom space, this means we are unable to seek additional international students to cover the shortfall and so it is looking likely that we will achieve an FTE of about 27-28 for the year rather than the budgeted 30. Kelly Young asked if there was a clause we could put in their agreement that if they sign up as International students and then become Domestic student’s then there will be no refund on fees paid. If that is possible, Jonathan Tredray agreed to look at inserting a clause to this effect.  Kevin Faulkner agreed to investigate the ‘no refund’ option although there were concerns as to whether we could retain international funds should the student achieve domestic status. Jonathan and Kevin agreed to report back to the Board on this at the next meeting. Jonathan Tredray explained that in discussions with the Rangitoto College Principal he was informed that they were being very vigilant ensuring that only those students who had switched to domestic status and who were living in-zone were able to stay at the school. The Board agreed that this should also be the policy at Northcross. 
EXPENSES: Learning Resources and Admin were largely around break-even. Property, although very busy, has been focussed on smaller projects to accommodate our roll growth and expenditure is therefore currently below expectations, but this is a temporary position and will return in-line with budget over the coming months.  
OVERALL: in a good financial position and ahead of the 2023 position.  
James de Villiers thanked Kevin Faulkner for all the breakdowns. David Oakley said that the finance has always been a bit of a blur, so he is  happy with the balance that Kevin Faulkner and the board have found.
David Oakley would like to see more finance understanding on the board, Kevin Faulkner will now be working with a board member with financial understanding to form a Finance sub committee. 
James De Villiers moves that the Finance report be accepted/Seconded Kelly Young.  Carried unanimously.
PROPERTY REPORT: 
MUSIC BLOCK:   on track to finish on 25th August 2024. $1.8 million will be the total cost. Added 50% of our 5YA toward this (then added more for us), Jonathan Tredray commented on just how lucky we are to be in this position.
MASTER PLAN:   Previous meetings we have discussed master plan, this took more shape when James de Villiers and Steve Murray joined with their knowledge. Jonathon Tredray,James de Villiers and Steve Murray have met with three providers, the brief centred around the challenge of the size of our roll vs classroom space and the  promise from MOE around 6 new classrooms. How does the school deal with these challenges and roll growth? Discussion took place on different projects undertaken, areas that are underused, how do we use existing buildings etc, they have been taken for a walk around our school.. One provider gave good feedback, and has already done a couple of schools, for example Coatesville school, gave fairly good picture what we would get from the process and what this masterplan would look like, will give us a longer term outline of how we deal with property in the future, good to use with the MOE. We have now received two different quotes, very similar, one more comprehensive. $15, 000 to $50, 000 difference depending on what level of service was required. JHD after reflection presented clearer quotes all around. Now gone back to JHD to ask some clarifying questions. At a good stage now around understanding what the master plan approach could provide us. Property team will report back at the next  board meeting. More industry contacts as far as we can tell, understood the dynamics. Marc Rowlinson asked  will there be an example at the presentation? Jonathan Tredray said the wider impact, ie housing, growth, local understanding of area, traffic, parking etc. example given, are there any safety issues around parking in and around our school. Just as one example. Marc Rowlinson questioned ‘green spaces’. James de Villiers clarified the whole site, not just the buildings. Thinking will go for a middle package, around $30,000. How long does a master plan last for, James de Villers stated around  5 - 10 year horizon generally. David Oakley gave consideration to different packages and what they offer and how they can mesh from different levels what they want for our package. James de Villiers showed the Coatesville quote as an example. James de Villiers will share this example with us. David Oakley  has asked both James De Villiers and Steve Murray to get clarification etc and present back to the board at the next meeting for the rest of the board to start understanding what the process will mean for Northcross Intermediate.  Not expecting this to be a quick decision, is this money the best way to spend this amount of money. Kevin Faulkner questioned what the next phase would be, where do we get the resources to act on the recommendations?  5YA? Where is this money coming from? If we don't have the money what is the value in getting a Master plan in the first place? Are we relying on roll growth? Can we work with the MOE?  David Oakley  said this is something we have spoken about for some time, the school and any future board needs to know what they have, and what they can or cannot do moving forward. What we have, what can we do with it, when we don't know what the role growth looks like. This Is so that we have a bigger picture story to tell. Future proofing. All feel like we are making progress and have some good next steps.
5YA - July 2025, we will  need to do the 5 classroom Rooms 18 - 22.  We need to start talking to Yasmin Briden now  to see what we can do about it. Jonathan Tredray has emailed already about the 6 class rooms. See email reply from Yasmin Briden to Jonathon Tredray that Northcross Intermediate  is being considered. We are short of at least 2 classrooms, library and extra in Nikau space, currently redesigning music/drama, have made it multi use space with a door down the  middle, if we don't get the classrooms then we will need to come up with a plan B to accommodate these areas . David Oakley said as  part of the master plan and the board understanding the reality of our overpopulated school. Jonathan Tredray would like it in writing so that we can start planning for next year. We need a plan B. All agreed that we need to get those classrooms done up, where do we house those students?  The Board  needs to look at plan B if we don’t  hear back by July/August. We are expecting a similar roll for next year. Communication with Yasmin Briden needs to be on- going. The question is asked what next?.
Astro Turf - Working with Kevin Faulkner we  have had three quotes, best quote Tiger Turf $375,00. Also looked at Team turf. (similar dollars) another provider around $500,000.
Turf and underneath needs looking at, they can also put in a running track and futsal courts. Dave Oakley asked where is our funding at? Kevin, Faulkner stated we will have  $480,000 at the end of the year. This figure does not include council consent. It does include a provision for drainage work but that is only a ballpark until digging starts. Looking at all this we look good.  However it does not include a lighting upgrade, but everything else. The surface proposed is a  new version of what we have now, ‘Advantage TigerTurf’ which is sand-based, more robust than the alternative and comes with a 10 year warranty. It is consistent with what we have now.  Underlay would cost a further $100,000 more but given our current surface’s life (without underlay) the general feeling is no underlay is required. Marc Rowlinson asked questions around the sand turf and how harsh it is to fall on. David Oakley questioned the current life of turf. Kevin Faulkner explained that it has already passed its lifetime. Looking at Christmas time to book it in for time and finances. David Oakley,  do we need to switch lights off at certain times, 9pm, Jonathon Tredsay stated it  would be good to upgrade the lighting too. Dave Oakley would like Jonathan Tredray to look into lighting so that this could also be used as an income source once upgraded. 
Jonathan Tredray would like to accept the  Tiger Turf quote  and book them in, get  some clarification around sand etc. Keeping five courts, track around outside. 
James de Villiers questioned, would this ever be a different space based on our Master plan?  The Board agrees to the astro-turf replacement project as quoted by TigerTurf to take place at the end of the year school holidays and agree to the use of the ring-fenced funds set up for this sole purpose (i.e up to a maximum of $480,000 being the amount set aside at $5,000 per month over the 8 years to 31 December 2024.  Moved Jonathon Tredray/Seconded Marc Rowlinson.  Passed unanimously.
GENERAL BUSINESS:
RAMS: Looking at RAMS and the incident at Whangarei Boys.  The Board is being held accountable, not sure why, individually they could not be held accountable but can be as a collective. There will be a new policy coming out around RAM’s. Iona Halstead warned Principal’s to be really aware of our RAMS. Is there any PD that the  Board can do to be made more aware and well informed. Robust Board discussion took place and  Kelly Young is  to look into RAMS and what we need to ensure that  our RAMS are up to date and keeping everyone safe etc. Kelly Young will report back at the next BOT meeting. 
TRUSTEES  PD: All had best intentions, either online or face to face, David Oakley has set aside one of those courses in the next month. When Lynne Potts sends out notification regarding PD please read and assess, start doing some PD and keeping yourselves upskilled. If we could aim to personally complete 2 per year, there are some great facilitators. If we could all communicate around what is going up and what each person is going to and when then we could carpool etc.
CORRESPONDENCE:  
Attendance - Tracking well and we are working hard around attendance
Gary Wood - Request for 10 week sabbatical through MOE  - would get his salary paid by the MOE, needing Northcross approval before being able to proceed with his  application. Moved by Jonathon Tredray/ Second David Oakley. carried unanimously.  Lynne Potts to write a letter.

Meeting Closed at . 7:31pm
Next meeting will be on 30 July 2024 at 6.00 p.m.

Signed:				Chairperson
Dated:

Into Committee at 7.31pm p.m
Out of Committee at 7.34 p.m.
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